
WEST MANHEIM TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING 

 
WORK SESSION 

 

 

Tuesday, June 19, 2012 – 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

The Public Work Sessions was called to Order by Chairman Hartlaub at 7:00 p.m., followed by the Pledge to 

the Flag and the Invocation. 

 

ROLL CALL:  Present were Supervisors Hartlaub, Woerner, Parr, Gobrecht and Staaf.  Also present were 

Solicitor Linus Fenicle, Mike Knouse of C. S. Davidson, Inc. and Manager Kevin Null. 

 

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS:  Visitor's Register Attached. 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: The Agenda was approved, with the removal of item 9 (A) Discussion Item-

Review of EMT Coverage, in a motion by Supervisor Gobrecht, seconded by Supervisor Parr and carried.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The Minutes of the Regular Meeting of June 7, 2012 were approved, in a motion 

by Supervisor Gobrecht, seconded by Supervisor Staaf and carried. 

APPROVAL OF DISBURSEMENTS: The Disbursements from all Funds, were approved in a motion by 

Supervisor Woerner, seconded by Supervisor Staaf and carried. 

CORRESPONDENCE:  There was no correspondence. 

 

DISCUSSION ITEMS:  Kevin Null requested authorization to publish a notice in the local newspaper the 

Township is applying for a grant for the purchase of a leaf collection vehicle and for reimbursement for the 

brush chipper purchased in 2010. Approved in a motion by Supervisor Parr, seconded by Supervisor Staff and 

carried. 

 

Mike Hampton reported that the EMA truck has been placed into service. 

 

Mike Knouse provided an update on the road construction projects. 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Stanley Werkheiser, 60 Sara Lane thanked the Board for their decision to rescind their 

request to The York Water Company to remove fluoride from the Township’ water supply. 

 

NEXT SCHEDULED MEETINGS:  Next Scheduled Meetings:  Supervisors Regular – Tuesday, July 5, 2012 at 

7:00 p.m. with Supervisors Caucus at 6:00 p.m.  Work Session Meeting - Thursday, July 17, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. 

with Supervisors Caucus at 6:00 p.m. 

 

ADJOURNMENT:  The Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m. in a motion by Supervisor Woerner, seconded by 

Supervisor Gobrecht and carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
     

 

Laura Gately 

    Secretary 


